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                              Rush Common School Newsletter 
 

Friday 19th July 2024 
 

 

Dream, Aspire, Succeed 

Dear Parents/Carers 
 
I must start this newsletter with the Sports Days that have taken place across the last week. Last Friday our Reception and KS1 
children had a fantastic morning running, jumping and throwing for their respective houses. There was a lovely atmosphere on the 
field as children competed admirably, under the nurturing guidance of our Year 6 pupils. The sporting champions were carefully 
selected and celebrated for the confidence and empathy they had shown, and there was much anticipation for the overall winners, 
which was a very close run thing – eventually, the Kites were triumphant, for the second year running. A thank you to the huge 
numbers of spectatrors that came to cheer on their children. 
 
Our KS2 Sports Day at Tilsley Park took place yesterday. As always, it was a lovely day with great competitive spirit shown by all 
the children. They cheered on each other brilliantly and as always were humble in victory and gracious in defeat. Overall, the 
winners of the Beth Davies Cup were the Falcons, who were clearly delighted! Thank you to all the KS2 spectators who cheered 
on from the stands – it was lovely to have so many parents there despite the date being rearranged. A huge thank you to the 
wonderful Mrs Barnes who organised both events superbly. 
 
On Tuesday 23rd July our Year 6 children will come to the end of their jouney at Rush Common, and this week they treated us to 
a fantastic musical production of ‘Rock Bottom’. It was an immaculate, polished performance that had a little bit of everything and 
a lot of humour! The confidence shown in this performance speaks volumes for the way these children have grown during their 
time at Rush Common, and they are now ready to move onto the next stage of their education. They have also continued our trend 
of achieving KS2 SATs results well above national averages. We say goodbye to a truly incredible group of children and know they 
will all achieve success in their future lives. 
 
On Wednesday we held our graduation ceremony for children who have come to the end of their time at Rush Common Preschool. 
It was a lovely occasion, as children performed songs for parents, wore gowns and were handed scrolls! Photos that will be enjoyed 
for years to come! It is of course not a goodbye for these children as they start in our Reception classes in September. We held 
an information meeting for parents of the new children joining Reception last week, and we are really looking forward to welcoming 
all of the children into Reception in September. 
 
Last Wednesday, Fitzaharrys Sports Leaders took a ‘Fantastic Frisbee’ sports session with our Year 5 pupils. This was enjoyed 
immensely by Year 5 and it was fantastic to have this collaboration with one of the secondary schools in our Trust. 
 
We have a thriving and talented choir, and last Friday they delivered a wonderful concert to parents. The sound created was really 
special, and I know it was hugely enjoyed by all that attended. A huge thank you to Mrs Lipp and Mrs Brown who run our school 
choir. 
 
This afternoon we are holding ‘Rush Common’s Got Talent’ to showcase some of the skills, passions and talents across the school. 
This ranges from whole class performances to individual acts. It is fantastic to see the broad spectrum of skills across the school, 
and this is another great opportunity for the children to gain experience in performing to an audience. 
 
FoRC have totalled up the amount raised across the year and it comes to a whopping £15,393! This is a fantatstic effort and every 
penny is being put to good use to enhance children’s education. A huge thank you to every member of FoRC and especially the 
chair of FoRC, Rebecca Strugnell. 
 
Finally, at the end of this academic year, I would like to thank all of the parents for supporting the school in so many ways. We feel 
this support every day and it is this partnership that ensures children at Rush Common thrive, and achieve such success. I hope 
you all have a lovely summer, and we look forward to welcoming the children back in September. 
 
Kind regards 

 

Kristen Fawcett   

Headteacher 

 
 



  
    

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



  
    

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
      
   
 
 
 

 
                               
                                  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dates for your diary 2024 
 
Year 6 Leavers Party Friday 19th July 5.00pm – 7.30pm 
 
Year 6 Leavers Assembly Tuesday 23rd July  9.00am 
 
End of Term 3b Tuesday 23rd July  1.30pm 
 
 

                 

Homework Champions 

 

Jennifer     5SC 

Neve           5SC 

  

 

   School Dinners 
The cost of school dinners is £2.60 per 
day. Payment for school dinners can be 
made via ParentMail. Meal choices must 
be made at least 3 days in advance.                               
 

      

Lana                5AS 

Dylan               5AS 

Cattaleyah      5AS   

Talulah          5AS 

 

 
The members of School Parliament have been working hard, giving up our lunchtimes 
fortnightly to raise their own ideas and those from the other pupils that they represent. Early 
on in the Year, the pupils requested more clubs, especially for Key Stage 1. Running and 
Games, Dance, a lunchtime art club were all suggested at our meetings and we are 
delighted that these were able to run this year.  School Parliament have also requested the 
return of Rush Common's got Talent - which will take place on the last Friday of term. We 
have campaigned for safer and cleaner streets by writing to local car parks asking them to 
participate in our Park and Stride scheme. Finally, we enjoyed teaching the school about 
the General Election by hosting our very own assembly on democracy and explaining how 
and when people are able to vote.   
 
Yours sincerely, 
School Parliament. 
 

Staff Treats 
Thank you to the Prayer Group for providing the 
staff with some lovely end of year treats. 
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https://parentingsmart.place2be.org.uk/article/supporting-healthy-gaming-habits-for-
children  

 

Place2Be: Parenting Smart: 

Supporting healthy gaming habits 

for children 
Want to make videogaming a positive 

experience for your child? Try Parenting Smart's 

guide on what is too much and ways to make 

gaming safer. 

parentingsmart.place2be.org.uk 
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Local Community News 
 
Please note items and events detailed below are for information purposes only. Rush Common School do not 
endorse or make recommendation 
 
We are excited to inform you that House of Fun will be returning to Rush Common with our much anticipated Multi-
Activity camp from Monday 29th July to Friday 30th August along with an ibrick Inset Day Camp on Wednesday 24th July. 

Our camps at House of Fun are designed to provide a diverse range of activities that cater to the interests and talents of 
every child. 

What happens at Multi activity camps: 
Experience the excitement of our multi-activity camps, where every day unfolds with a unique blend of engaging activities! 
In cookery, participants whip up a diverse medley of savory and sweet delights, ready to be proudly shared with the family 
at day's end. The Arts & Crafts sessions inspire the crafting of a stunning array of imaginative creations. Meanwhile, the 
sports enthusiasts among us can immerse themselves in a multitude of athletic pursuits, ranging from bench ball, archery, 
and football to netball and beyond. Each day promises a fresh adventure, ensuring an unforgettable and enriching 
experience for all. 

What happens at ibrick camps: 
At ibrick camps, we've redefined holiday fun, offering children a unique opportunity to embark on an exciting journey of 
learning and discovery through the magic of LEGO® bricks. Our bespoke ibrick sets, designed by mechanical engineers, 
are meticulously crafted to blend education with entertainment, providing young minds with an environment where they 
can flourish while having an absolute blast. 

Booking information: 
To secure your child's spot at our ibrick or multi-activity camps please follow the link below: 
House of Fun Booking Link 

HAF Places: 
For families whose children are in receipt of free school meals, you will be eligible for 16 days at camp for free through the 
HAF program. You will soon receive a letter or email from school containing your unique booking code. Bookings need to 
be placed through the councils booking system, link below: Bookings open on Thursday 27th June 
https://houseoffun.coordinate.cloud/list 

 

                                                                            

           
                                                                                     

https://bookings.house-of-fun.co.uk/list?location=&age=&activity=&type=6553&name=&dates=&sold_out=
https://houseoffun.coordinate.cloud/list


  
    

 
 

                                                               

                   
 

                                                               

 

 
 

 

 



  
    

 
 

 
             

 

 

 

 

 

 
                 



  
    

 
 

     

                                                                                              

                    

 

                           



  
    

 
 

 

From Friday 19 July to Sunday 11 August South Oxfordshire and Vale of White Horse district councils are running FREE 
Litter Bug Detectives Trails for children in a number of sites across the districts.  

The children who take part have a chance to win £20 vouchers for themselves and a rainbow-coloured bench 
- made from recycled plastic - for their school.  

                                       
The activities are aimed at primary school children (under-12s) and have been produced to promote recycling 
and reuse messages and explaining the damage litter does to our environment.  
Each child, who sends in the correct answer, can request a personalised Litter Bug Detectives certificate.  
How to take part  
1. Go to our webpage southandvale.gov.uk/litterbugs and download the trail map of the area to visit. We have 
a number of sites including Abingdon, Didcot, North Hinksey, Thame, Wallingford and Wantage. There will be 
maps for each site showing the trail to follow.  

2. At each site there will be a question on the themes of waste and recycling. The 10 answers will each 
provide a letter (or two!) to make two words.  

3. Email the two-word answer and your name and address to waste.team@southandvale.gov.uk before 
midnight on Friday 30 August and the team will send you a Litter Bug Detective Certificate and enter you 
for the prize draw.  

   

                                                   



  
    

 
 

                  

                                               

 

                          


